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SUBJECT

A motion approving a plan for regional voting centers and ballot drop boxes as required by Ordinance 15523 and giving approval for the executive to enter into an interlocal agreement to implement the plan.
COMMITTEE ACTION
At its July 21, 2008 meeting the Committee of the Whole amended the motion and moved it to the Council with a “do pass” recommendation with 7 ayes, one no and one excused. Amendments were approved which: clarified that the Renton regional voting center will be open for 20 days and that the Seattle Union Station and Bellevue City Hall regional voting centers will be open for four days; updated the list of ballot drop box locations; required the Director of the Elections Division to work with advocacy organizations who work on behalf of persons with disabilities and with Metro transit to ensure appropriate public access for voters with disabilities; and amended the title to conform with the body of the motion.  
SUMMARY

The proposed motion, if approved, would establish the number and location of Regional Voting Centers (RVCs) and ballot drop boxes as required by Ordinance 15523 that established a timeline and conditions for the County to move to all-mail elections. 
Background
On June 19, 2006 the Council enacted Ordinance 15523 that will have King County join 37 other counties in Washington state to conduct elections entirely by mail. Only Pierce county will continue to operate both poll sites and a mail ballot operation. The Elections Division anticipates that the County will begin all-mail elections in February of 2009. There are several conditions that must still be met before the County can transition to all-mail elections. In addition to approving a plan for RVCs and ballot drop boxes, the Council must confirm a superintendent of elections and approve an elections security plan. 
Analysis 
Following passage of Ordinance 15523 the Executive formed a volunteer consulting advisory group with diverse membership to recommend a plan for RVCs and ballot drop boxes. The plan recommended by the group identified 17 RVCs located throughout the County as well as locations for 36 ballot drop boxes. 
The 2008 Executive proposed budget included funding for two 20-day RVCs; one was the headquarters of the Elections Division in Renton and the second was to be in downtown Seattle. The Council deliberated and decided to eliminate the 20-day RVC in downtown Seattle (estimated to cost $250,000) and add 11 four-day RVCs throughout the County. This required an additional appropriation of $220,560 in general fund revenues. 
In January of 2008 it became clear that it would not be possible to go to vote-by-mail until 2009. Also in the first part of this year it became clear that the County is facing a significant shortfall in general fund revenues. The subject legislation was introduced with the intention of meeting the need for RVCs in locations that have good public transportation while at the same time exercising fiscal restraint. The tables below identify the costs and savings of operating 11 versus two four-day RVCs for even and odd years. The County’s costs in odd years are less than those in even numbered years because there are more jurisdictions sharing the cost of elections in odd numbered years. 
Table 1
	Costs for 11 four-day RVCs with 5 voting machines

	Type of cost
	$
	2009 CX Cost
	2010 CX Cost

	One time costs
	$17,068
	$187,748
	NA

	Ongoing costs
	$18,340
	$252,181
	$322,792

	Total Cost
	$439,929
	$322,792


Table 2

	Costs for two four-day RVCs with 10 voting machines

	Type of cost
	$
	2009 CX Cost
	2010 CX Cost

	One time costs
	$26,808
	$53,616
	NA

	Ongoing costs
	$18,340
	$45,851
	$58,689

	Total Cost
	$99,467
	$58,689


Table 3
	CX Savings achieved by new RVC plan

	2009
	2010

	$340,462
	$264,103


Restrictions – The motion places restrictions on moving RVCs and ballot drop boxes.  Unless there is an emergency, the number and location of RVCs shall not change without Council approval by motion. In an emergency, the Director of Elections may relocate RVCs in order to conduct an election, but must notify the Council. Since the ballot drop boxes are being located on the property of other public agencies, the motion allows for ballot drop box relocation if asked or required by the hosting agency, and the Director of Elections must notify the Council of any changes.
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